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	Date: 
	2/14/12
	Start

Time:
	10:30 a.m.
	End Time:
	12:30 p.m.
	Location:
	MH 405


Attendees: Michael O’Neill, Chair, Larry Brewster, Stan Buller, Rich Callahan, Kim Connor, Kathleen Fletcher, Phil Hanson, Catherine Horiuchi, Monika Hudson, Richard Johnson, Tim Loney, Gleb Nikitenko, Maury Penner, Tony Ribera, Richard Waters, Jo-Ellen Radetich, staff

The minutes of the January 17 meeting were unanimously approved as mailed.
Dean Webber has approved the new public administration faculty position.  Richard Johnson will announce the composition of the search committee shortly.
Rich C. and Tony gave short presentations on their teaching, service, and research work.
Tony presented his committee’s proposal for the MPA diversity plan, two earlier versions of which had been mailed to department members. Following several suggestions for minor revisions, the plan was unanimously given substantive approval. Tony, Richard J., and Michael will meet to finalize the plan.
Catherine reported on preparations for the NASPAA, scheduled for March 21-23.  The visiting team will have a variety of meetings with administrators, full-time and adjunct faculty, and students, and will focus on several topics, above all making sure that our self-study report and follow-up letter reflect the actual facts of our operation.  To complete our data on alumni/ae occupations, Jo-Ellen will be conducting a phone survey of MPA graduates in the coming weeks.
Michael passed out current MPA, MNA, and BPA enrollment data, as well as several tables with further data on SOM enrollment.  He noted that undergraduate degree completion program enrollment (390 for Fall 2011) is essentially unchanged since Fall 2010, and that PNA graduate programs account for about 30% of SOM graduate enrollment.  There has been a long-term decline in both business and legacy-CPS graduate enrollment.

Michael commented on SOM financial aid, referring to documents sent earlier to department members. He noted that the bulk of financial aid goes to SOM undergraduate business majors, generally reflecting a university policy to funnel most unrestricted financial aid to undergrads.  He will take up the graduate-undergraduate and related issues at a future leadership team meeting.
Kathleen reported on MNA faculty discussion of possible changes in the MNA program, including expanding the program to 39 units and the possible addition of a course on international nonprofits and philanthropy. She will be bringing a proposal to the department on these projected changes in the near future.  

Richard J. reported that the MPA Advisory Board will have its first meeting on February 15 from 4:00 – 5:30 in MH 230.  All faculty members are welcome. There are currently 12 members on the board.
Tim reported on the proposed MPA student association.  A long discussion ensued.  Michael asked Tim to schedule a meeting of interested people to review this matter further and bring back a proposal to the department.
Gleb announced that the second Pi Alpha Alpha induction is May 4 at 6:00 p.m. in the Fromm Institute on campus.
Michael said that it is now official: MPA and MNA classes (not faculty) will be moving to 101 Howard. It is not yet clear whether existing groups will move there.  Several technical issues (e.g., planning department permits for some remodeling) are still being resolved.
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